Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget 
Meeting Minutes
November 7, 2008
Present:  

Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non voting)

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Myra Rush, Student Services Administrator
Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

David Ward, YFA appointee
Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Joan Van Kuren, CSEA appointee

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Malerie Michael for Julie Kurenkova, ASMJC
Absent:

Jim Sahlman, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Julie Kurenkova, ASMJC 

Vacant:

Learning Resources Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Guests:

Dr. Rose introduced the Accreditation visiting team chair, Dr. Deborah Blue, Vice Chancellor Planning and Educational Services of the Contra Costa CCD and Rhea Riegel, Institutional Research Coordinator of Fresno City College who also served on MJC’s 2005 visiting team.  
Dr. Blue informed members that their task is to seek evidence of accuracy and relevance of the report.  She added that the preparation of MJC has made all the difference in how they will be able to do their work as a visiting team. 

The team was in attendance to observe how the committee functions and the work of the committee.
	Business


1. Review of Minutes

Rose LaMont requested that the word “also” be stricken from her check in comment correction.

Malerie Michael said that the second part of Julie Kurenkova’s statement was a question and that the student conference should be “Senate” conference.  
The minutes of October 31, 2008 were approved with the above clarifying changes by a “thumbs up” vote.
2. Review of Agenda
Dr. Rose reviewed the agenda.
	CHECK IN – What Have You Been Hearing?


Rosanne Faughn:    Not too much, but as of yesterday, a few comments were made about the accreditation forum. 

Malerie Michael:  ASMJC had a November 4 voting with entertainment event.  October 30 there was the state assembly forum.  Getting ready for finals, providing food for students to keep them on track.
Rose LaMont:  Mostly tears over the state budget.  January state budget and possible cuts.
Ken White:  Optimistic with process in place.  

3.  Opening Statement regarding the Planning & Budget Committee (PBC)
Rich Rose explained, for the edification of the Accrediting Team, that the Planning & Budget Committee is a fairly new committee to MJC.  MJC had a Budget Committee prior and as a result of going through the committee structure, the college decided to put in place two new standing committees.  The Academic Senate was worked with to develop a charter and membership.  The PBC has met weekly since September 26 and the charge is to deal with budget and planning issues, most importantly, linking planning with resource allocation to be transparent to everyone.  The committee has focused on identifying criteria for faculty hiring.  A sub group took criteria to attempt to weight it.  A number of faculty positions have been identified through program review.  Non-instructional faculty criteria remains to be identified and once that is completed, the committee will move to classified positions.  
4.  Faculty Prioritizing – Criteria Weighted by Sub Group
Karen Walters Dunlap explained that the sub group’s charge was to weight criteria.  The sub group created a flow chart which is a framework to work with and is a draft at this point.  Jim Clark stated that the flow chart was a way of filtering out external mandates early in the process, superseding the other 5 criteria and would be an automatic hire.  The number 25% came up to sort for the top positions requested by a division.  Karen Walters Dunlap observed that there is an overwhelming amount to handle.  There was concern by PBC members that the 25% figure would be unfair to some divisions.  Program Review requests ranked by divisions was distributed.  
Rose LaMont explained:  The sub group chose 3.5 years because that is the data that is available.  The matrix did give the rate of change of each one.  Every position would have 4 rates of change.  It is how things are changing that will tell what it going on.  It could then be checked doing the sorts.  The committee felt it was an easier and more flexible way to accomplish the task as it takes the subjectivity out of it.  
Karen Walters Dunlap warned that whatever the process, it needs to be collectible.  
David Ward asked what if a person decides to retire at the last minute, what is the process?  Karen Walters Dunlap responded that we have a process in place for the president to decide.

Rich Rose said if everyone is comfortable with the flow chart process and criteria, then it is just a matter of determining how to pick 25% of all or a combination of both. 

Sorting would be based on the following 4 criteria:

1. FTES/FTEF over past 3.5 years 

2. Changes in FT to PT positions over past 3.5 years

3. % ratio of FT to PT over past 3.5 years

4. Number of sections offered over past 3.5 years

Rose LaMont stated that we have to decide what kind of change will be a trigger.  Jim Clarke added that the rate of change for each variable needs to be considered – it is declining, static, or rising.  Karen Walters Dunlap said that we could have available spread sheets looking at the top 25% for each division for next week’s meeting. 

	Action Item


There was “thumbs up” consensus to go with looking at the top 25% of requests from each division at next week’s meeting.
5.  Non-Instructional
Bob Nadell reported:  Meeting briefly to toss around criteria with still a little more work to do.  The library wants to do some work, like students to librarian ratio, need based upon numbers, some related to weight.  Have not actually put together a full list and hopefully will bring back next week to the committee.  That will be the easy part, how it fits into the flow like instructional will have to be determined.  
Rich Rose admonished that the committee needs to ramp up as we are running into a time crunch for the state job fair and the next few PBC meetings will be critical.

6.  AIE – Program Review Summary

Karen Walters Dunlap reported that AIE broke up into teams and reviewed requests in each area checking for inclusion of goals 2, 7 & 8.  If goals were met, the committee decided that those requests are in line.  Bob Nadell said that when there was a no or unsure, the committee discussed giving the department an opportunity to respond.  He explained as an example, that without really knowing what a piece of equipment is, for instance, it is hard to make a determination.  

Karen Walters Dunlap added that the software program model recommendation was to purchase software to allow a click of the button for documents.

In response to an inquiry from Rosanne Faughn, Rich Rose clarified that management and classified positions will be considered separately.

Rich Rose requested that members bring program review documents to the next few meetings.  He added that it is still unknown what is going to happen with the budget.  Funds have been set aside and not allocated to the college yet.  The program review documents will be used for supplies, technology, and facilities to prioritize.  Documents can be shared with others.  Bob Nadell warned that the projected costs will probably change.

7.  Early Start Summer Task Force

Ken White informed members that Karen Walters Dunlap requested this task force which he is chairing.  The problem that is faced is unfunded FTE with the college easily outstripping state funding.  Since spring was already committed, summer is the first that could be looked at.  The economy has taken a dive and that variable was not in the discussion initially.  The group came up with some assumptions that were shared with IAC:

Assumptions:


No Growth


Cut Costs

Increase Efficiency

The following are two scenarios divisions will be expected to develop for possible implementation:
Scenario A
No Growth

Scenario B
20% cut

Factors to be considered in any recommendation to cut offerings:

Avoid cutting by section

Programmatic Issues


Sequencing


Addressing needs of native students


General education courses are a priority


Maximize FTE at least cost – lowest cost/FTE


Avoid boutique offerings


Courses offered in Early Start ’07 should not be moved to Summer ‘08

Ken White added that the task force is basically operating on the first cut that there be no growth.  Jane Chawinga informed the committee that the difference between paying a full time faculty is about $20 per hour more than hiring adjunct.  She added that in the past the deans cut no pay classes like Independent Study and that did not help.

Rich Rose added that it is safe to say that we do not know what to do about early start yet, that it depends on Sacramento.  He distributed, as an informational item, a CIO listserv communication regarding the $11.2 billion state shortfall identified by the Governor equates to $4 million shortfall to the district.
	Check Out – What to Take Back


Making progress

People can share Program Review Summaries

Working on Faculty Hiring Matrix

NEXT AGENDA


1.  Planning Mid Year Cuts

ADJOURNMENT 
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